
	  

	  

August 24, 2015 
Everywhere 

For those who read this blog and come to the conclusion that child rape, child 
trafficking is mostly or only prevalent on the rez, think again.  

Because there have been so many decades where children were treated as non-
sentient, almost valueless Human Beings in the eyes of government, especially the 
most vulnerable: The poor, the disabled and those in what the elites like to view as 
‘second class’ segments of society, they have become, for generations, easy targets 
for abuse.  

When a 10-yr old prostitute or a 13-yr old prostitute is ‘busted’ by police, she has 
been treated as the criminal, not the victim. It still happens. Even as they let the 
Johns go free, because ‘how would he know she was underage?’ excuse, despite 
the fact that prostitution itself is illegal for both parties, it was always the female that 
was ‘blamed’, and her age meant nothing.  

Police had a hardened attitude with little or no understanding of circumstances that 
would create such a horrific ‘choice’ for the child. It’s still going on. The System is 
broken. 

The Foster Care system is in a shambles, but not because there are not good 
people who want to nurture, care for and raise children from every walk of life, but 
because the system itself has been deliberately sabotaged to where it became a 
political game, not an agency dedicated to the protection of children.  

Social Workers who did a good job have been harassed and threatened, intimidated 
by their supervisors, while those who do not intervene on behalf of the safety of 
children, who in fact ignore the dangers children are in, are promoted.   

Those who do their jobs are considered a ‘threat to the system’ and must be run off 
or dismissed at all speed, while those who raise no questions, ignore all red flags, 
are considered assets to a ‘smooth running ship’.  

Taking care of children is messy. They are Human Beings with personalities and 
Identities of their own and there is no One Size Fits All template you can mash them 
into.  

Factor in that the children in Foster Care or in need of Foster Care are traumatized, 
many of them wounded or sickened, disturbed to the point of needing more intensive 
care, and for them, a loving, caring, nurturing Foster Home is both rescue and 
refuge, as well as their only hope to grow up well-adjusted in Society, able to 
contribute to the General Good, overall.  

There are bad Foster Homes. Geez, horror stories from those will lead you to 
believe Hell is here on Earth and Children are being shoveled into it. But how did 
those BAD Foster Homes come to be?  
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Again, we go to the Social Workers who are not doing their jobs, and the supervisors  
who want no ‘problems’ to resolve, and who are willing to ignore the at risk children, 
and either leave them in a dangerous home, or place them in a Foster Home with a 
known record of abuse.  

Good Foster Parents have horror stories of their own to tell. How they have nurtured 
children who were so damaged they had to be hospitalized for weeks because of 
skin sores eating through to their muscles, from neglected diaper rashes, to wounds 
caused by whippings and beatings against their tiny bodies.   

Nurturing those children who were only able to begin to connect to Human touch 
after weeks or months of gentle care, only to have those children ripped away from 
them and placed back into abusive homes where they were not wanted, just so the 
agency could pocket the money and show, such as in Florida during George 
Sheldon’s reign as Director of DCF, wherein more than 200 children perished while 
in abusive homes, all the reports from medical, police, teachers, family members, 
neighbors ignored until their bodies were so battered, bruised and broken, they 
could take no more.  

George proudly claims how he removed so many children from Foster Care… 
counting in those dead children as part of his success.  Where did he go from there? 
Straight to the ACF at the Federal Level as the #1 Flying Monkey for Marrianne 
McMullen, the head of that agency, herself having no qualifications other than her 
political connections to the party in power.   

From there, when his second successor at the Florida DCF abruptly bailed out of 
that position, around the time the Miami Herald was doing their research on 
“Innocents Lost” uncovering atrocities, George suddenly decided he wanted to run 
for Attorney General of Florida--- which, if you have hundreds of dead children 
whose cases you don’t want investigated, is a good place to be.  

He failed to get elected. He barely got his family to vote for him. But, failing children 
is not ever a bad thing in politics. If failing the children in Florida and stacking up 
dead bodies in the hundreds, saying that only 69 of the children died on his watch, 
got him promoted to ACF and now, he’s the man in charge of Department of 
Children and Families in Illinois!  Failure gets you security. Doing your job gets you 
fired.  

Children who survive the nightmare of their upbringing are then flung into society 
with absolutely no skills, traumatized and wounded, and we condemn them as young 
adults for being ‘failures’.   

The Failure, my friends, is ours. We failed to hold those responsible for their safety 
accountable. We promote those who fail. We praise them for their political prowess. 
They are considered “Pillars of Society”.  
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Those are the “Pillars”? No wonder there is so much violence and futility! Better yet, 
we are set against one another to battle out for ‘limited funds’.   

The very wealthy pay little or no taxes, and it goes on for decades while you and I, 
and everyone working at any job, pays taxes before we even get our paychecks. 
The argument is always “How are we going to pay for the Schools, hospitals, roads, 
libraries, railways, repairs to infrastructure?” As politicians pat themselves on the 
back for ‘cutting taxes’.  They didn’t cut them for you and I, they cut them for the 
multi-millionaires.  

We are told there is not enough money for better policing, Fire Departments are 
making cuts, Social Programs are being cut, Food stamps for our vets, our poor, and 
for children are slashed and people are living on the streets, and we blame THEM?  

We know they have needs. But we have no money for OUR needs and their needs. 
We become adversaries, rather than members of a constructive society. 

There’s always money for wars. The US puts more than 40% of it’s spending into the 
Military. Oil companies, even when they are breaking records for profits every 
quarter, are given 10’s of billions of our dollars, tax free, as incentives to make more 
profit, while boldly slashing Veteran’s benefits, and food that would feed hungry 
children, and I’m not even sure we have childcare anymore… Childcare used to 
allow parents to go to school or work and get off of welfare, but now we just shame 
them and blame them. 

Funds are not limited for Wars. Those invested in companies that benefit from wars 
lobby heavily. It’s considered unpatriotic to want to feed hungry children, care for the 
disabled, or to help the poor to improve their lot in life.  

We cut from every agency that is supposed to protect children and protect us. What 
were we expecting? Of course the failures who let children be abused, trafficked, 
raped, and horrifically tortured and murdered have no trouble finding good paying 
employment with our government! They embrace the system and those who break it.  

Broken children become, those who survive, broken adults and that gives us a 
broken society.  We have to change that.  

We have to become politically active and we have to start demanding more than 
cute slogans about tax cuts (they are not talking about us, they are talking about 
millionaires).  We have to start demanding that the very wealthy start paying their 
share.  

Do you know that the 1 penny tax on stock trades was voted down in Congress? 
Can you or I buy a loaf of bread or a pair of shoes and not pay tax on it? But they 
can buy and sell millions of dollars of stocks, but dare to charge them a penny per 
share and they go ballistic! “Free Market!” which translated means: “Free for the 
wealthy, very expensive for everyone else.” 
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Demand services for your community. Better schools where your kids don’t have to 
buy their own pencils and paper, paints and books.  

Better hospitals and better libraries.  Better policing, less overtime, less overworked 
Civil Servants.  

Better highways and better highway maintenance & repair. I’m tired of bridges falling 
down and everyone being shocked. 

Better Sewer systems.  Or just wait until they burst and businesses lose value, 
homes are ruined, property values plummet.  

Better libraries where people of all walks of life can go and read and study and 
educate themselves.  

Better services for the poor, the abused, the veterans, and for the luvva Mike, FEED 
THE KIDS! 

Everything I have said here is true about the rez. It’s also true about every town and 
inner city in the nation. We are all Indians now.  

If you want to end the violence, protect the children, don’t use them as political 
pawns.  

If you want to end the violence, and if you want the rez or any community to heal, 
you have to guarantee real justice and that means FAIR Treatment of everyone.  It 
means that those who are hurting children are removed from children. It means that 
those who are corrupt and who steal from programs, GO TO JAIL.   

It means that Justice has to be uniform and fair. We have to start treating each other 
as fellow Human Beings, not as Upper or Lower Class ‘Other’.  

Make the laws mean something. If there are some segments of society that get 
treated differently, or by lesser standards, with unfair outcomes, the system is 
broken.  

If the system is broken, we are all at risk. No one moreso than the children. The 
evidence is clear: The system IS broken. REAL solutions are needed, not political 
slogans and not glad-handing politicians. Make them tell you what they will do to FIX 
it.  

And quit blaming people not like you for what ails you. Unity is strength. Find a way 
or perish from ignorance.  

You know where to find me.  

~Cat 


